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LETTER FROM DEPUTY HEADTEACHER 
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

I hope this newsletter finds you well and that you have all had a lovely weekend, enjoying the sunshine.  Although, having to defrost the car 
the past few mornings came as a bit of a shock.  Now that that colder spell has clearly crept in quickly, we would suggest children are coming 
to school daily with the jumper/cardigan, coats, hats and gloves.  We encourage children into the outdoors in all weather therefore having 
the right clothes in school is vital to ensure they don’t get too cold or wet.  Half-term is on the horizon and the children have all had a great 
term settling into the new school year.  When it arrives, enjoy the rest 
 

It’s been a busy few weeks in school with lots of amazing learning experiences.  Last week, the Years 3 and 4 children visited Blenheim Palace 
to meet with the Gardener to talk about food and sustainability which supports there work on supporting local produce and grow your own.  
Later this week they are visiting the Ardley Waste Management Centre to support their learning on the importance of recycling.  If you had 
been in school last Thursday morning in KS1, you would have been checked into a flight to travel across the world.  Children all managed to 
get through the security checks with no unusual items in their suitcases – I am not sure all the teachers did!  The children also went on to 
make fruit smoothies which linked to their work about finding out where fruits come from around our world.  The children had a lot of fun 
and thoroughly enjoyed their curriculum launch day. 
 

 
 

World Mental Health Day 2023: Tuesday 10th October 
Last week children enjoyed reading with other children across the school to support our work on developing children’s 
positive mental health and wellbeing.  Teachers also led story time sessions, which the children thoroughly enjoyed.  
It was also an opportunity for the younger children to meet some of the older children and teachers share stories in 
different classes. 
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Girls U9s Football Tournament (Report by Mr McKay) 

Last week a group of year 4 girls took part in the West Oxon girls football event in Witney. The event was really well attended with 16 schools 

entering teams, making up four groups. The girls scored ten goals in their three group games and ultimately qualified for the quarter 

finals.  Despite taking the lead in their knockout game the girls narrowly lost 2-1 against The Batt. However, they can hold their heads 

extremely high after performing fantastically throughout. Massive thanks to Mrs Leslie for supporting the team as always and well done to 

the girls who put a lot of practice in in the build up to the event.  
 

Thank you to the many parents who attended the Reading workshops hosted by teachers in each phase.  There are dates below for the 
forthcoming maths workshops which we will hold after the half-term break.  Thank you for the teachers and TAs for your hard work in making 
these happen – a lot goes on behind the scenes. We received some wonderful feedback from parents about the workshops which we have 
shared with the teachers – your kindness is much appreciated.   I will make sure these presentations are available for you to look through on 
our school website this week, please follow the link here. 
 

Reminder: Parents evening is this week, Tuesday 17th and Thursday 19th October 2023.  
 

Maths Parent Workshop 

Phase Date 

KS1: Years 1 & 2 Tuesday 14th November @ 2.15pm 

KS2: Years 3 & 4 Tuesday 7th November @8.50am 

KS2: Years 5 & 6 Wednesday 8th November @ 8.50am 
 

The combined EYFS English and Maths workshop will take place on Thursday 9th November at 2.15pm. 
 

Last week we announced the dates for the Christmas performances – remember to put them in your diary. 
 

Phase Date 

EYFS Nativity Wednesday 13th December 2023 at 9.45am and 2.00pm 

Key Stage 1 Nativity:  Thursday 14th December 2023 at 9.45am and 2.00pm 

Years 3&4 Carol Service Wednesday 13th December @ 6.00pm  

Years 5&6 Carol Service Thursday 14th December @ 6.00pm  
 

PTA & Blenheim Thank you! 
We would like to say a big thank you to Blenheim Palace, who have donated some money towards supporting the school’s curriculum.  The 
PTA have also kindly agreed to contribute a significant amount to fund aspects of our school curriculum also (THANK YOU!).  This is very much 
appreciated and will help towards reducing the cost of various trips and curriculum events over the forthcoming year. We know how much 
children gain from these exciting opportunities and your generosity will really make a difference. 
 

Many thanks for your continued support – it is always a pleasure to see so many of you at the school gates at the start and end of the school 
day.  Do come and say hello if you haven’t had a chance to yet this term. 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Anna Poole  
Deputy Headteacher 
 

 
Safeguarding Children Updates: 
What to do if you have concerns about a child 
If you have any concerns about a child relating to Safeguarding, please get in touch with one of our Safeguarding Leads immediately by 
contacting the school directly on 01993 812209 or by email safeguarding@woodstock.oxon.sch.uk 
 
If you are unable to speak to a member of our Designated Safeguarding Team at school and have a safeguarding concern, please contact the 
Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) directly who will be able to advise you. 
If you have a concern about a child, please call MASH on 0345 050 7666.  

 
NSPCC Updates for Parents and Families 
The NSPCC have updated some of their guidance on supporting children with mental health issues. Please 
follow the links to some very useful pages on their website. 
 
Child Mental Health: click here  
 
The Safeguarding Network: click here 

 
 

https://www.woodstock.oxon.sch.uk/page/?title=Supporting+English+at+Home&pid=54#focus
mailto:safeguarding@woodstock.oxon.sch.uk
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/child-health-development/child-mental-health
https://safeguarding.network/content/safeguarding-resources/specific-risks-children-additional-needs/mental-health/


 

Key Dates When Applying For Primary Schools  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
Collective Worship Weekly Theme 

 
 
Our World 
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Key dates for applications 

Key dates Event 

1 November 2023 Applications open via Oxfordshire County Council’s website. 

15 January 2024 Closing date for applications. 

29 January 2024 Last date for confirmation of change of address. 

16 April 2024 Offer letters sent by second-class post where needed and emails sent to those who applied online. 

September 2024 Start of the school year. 



 
Weekly Online Safety Guidance: 
 

 
 



Weekly Mental Health & Wellbeing Guidance: 
 

 


